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The Trustee, acting through special counsel, opposed
foreclosure of certain property of the estate by a creditor which
had previously been granted relief from the automatic stay to do
so.  Trustee filed a complaint seeking injunctive relief and a
temporary restraining order was entered pending a hearing.  The
creditor opposed the injunctive relief requested.  The Trustee,
acting on her own behalf, thereafter filed a motion to settle and
compromise the adversary proceeding whereby the creditor could
proceed with the foreclosure sale, subject to a payment of
$18,000 to the Trustee from the proceeds of sale.  Trustee’s
(former) special counsel, noting that he was an administrative
expense creditor, objected to the settlement motion, as did two
other parties.  

At the hearing on the motion for a TRO, the Trustee
explained that given the speculative nature of the litigation and
the expenses involved, she felt that the settlement was in the
best interests of creditors and the estate. The court also heard
from the parties opposing the settlement.  The court approved the
settlement and the parties opposing appealed.

The BAP, citing A & C Properties, 784 F.2d 1377, 1381 (9th

Cir. 1986), stated that a settlement must be “fair and equitable”
and “reasonable.”  A & C Properties provides four factors to
consider in determining fairness and reasonableness of a proposed
settlement.  While creditors’ objections to a compromise must be
afforded due deference, they are not controlling.  The bankruptcy
court’s function is to examine the proposed settlement to
determine if it falls below the lowest point in the range of
reasonableness.  The BAP held that while the court did not
explicitly check off each of the “fair and equitable” factors set
forth in A & C Properties, it made general findings supporting
the settlement and the record clearly reflected that application
of the factors weighed in favor of the settlement.  
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